
Proposal from Cllr Peter Luck 
 

 
 
 
 
There has been numerous occasions when drivers have been force to reverse up 
"Dark Lane" Merrymeet, into the A390 (marked in yellow) 
 
This is an extremely dangerous manoeuvre. 
 
Rule 201 of the highway code states clearly "Do Not reverse from a side road into a 
main road" 
 
I have been asked to bring this subject up at the next MPC meeting by residents of 
Merrymeet.  One of the suggestions is that signs are erected indicating which 
direction has priority when using this narrow lane. These would be the same type of 
signs as used at New Bridge Callington. 
 
Other suggestions is a one way system, which comes with some complications, and 
a traffic light system. 
 
I would like this debated at the meeting and be able to report back to the Merrymeet 
and Pengover Green Residents Association at their next meeting the outcome of this 
debate and any possible way forward. 
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